
SCHOOL HEALTH ADVISORY COUNCIL 

Date:  February 20, 2020 
Location:  C & I Meeting Room 
 
 
 

I. Lunch 
 

II. Welcome  
• Shari Phillips welcomed everyone as they finished lunch 
• Motion to approve minutes from the January 16, 2020 meeting was given by 

Melissa Bousquet with Kam Bridgers seconding, and passed unanimously. 
• Introduction of new members/guests: Obinna “Obi” Ononobi, Director, along with a 

guest, from Altus Emergency Center; Baylor Scott & White trauma nurses Vickie, 
Brandi and Elizabeth; and new coordinators Tony Sedlacek & Isaac Rodriguez from 
Drug Prevention Resources 
 

III. SHAC Updates 
• Human Trafficking Summit – to be held in Richardson April 23, 2020 from 8:00 a.m. 

– 5:00 p.m. at the Richardson Civic Center – summit is providing training on the 3 R’s 
of Human Trafficking - $35 registration fee which Crime Stoppers is offering to pay 
for 2 people from each school district to attend 

• No updates from WISD Counseling 
• No updates from WISD Security 
• Stop the Bleed updates – Baylor Scott & White Trauma Center is handling the 

training of WISD nurses and staff; as of meeting roughly ½ of the campus trainings 
had taken place and goal is to have all staff trained by the next SHAC meeting April 
16th 

• Drug Testing – no positive results from the junior highs or Global High during 
January; at WHS there was 1 student who tested positive but had 2 students test 
negative who had previously tested positive  

 
IV. SHAC Presentations 

• Altus Emergency Center – Obinna “Obi” Ononobi, Director, shared information 
regarding Altus; all doctors are board certified ER doctors; they house a full lab and 
full radiology; since opening in April 2017 they have seen 12,000 patients; they 
accept all insurance except Medicare/Medicaid 

• Coronavirus update – 2100 deaths at date of meeting; CDC has sent information out 
to K-12 schools which needs to be incorporated into Emergency Operating 
Procedures 
 
 

 



V. SHAC Sub Committees 
• P.I.E. Committee – working on protocol for campuses to be able to invite outside 

organizations in 
• Head Lice Policy Review Committee – committee is still working on new policy and 

goal is to have an update by the meeting April 16th to know which direction the 
district will go with the policy 

 
Motion to adjourn was made by Becky Scasta and seconded from Joni Vaughan, and passed 
unanimously. The next meeting will be held Thursday, April 16, 2020. 
 


